
 
May 10, 2023 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for 26 Mile Road and Hayes Road - Intersection for fiscal year 2025. The project 

recipient is Macomb Township located at 54111 Broughton Road, Macomb, MI 48042. 

 

This project funds improvements at the intersection of 26 Mile Road and Hayes Road. This intersection is 

unique in that it is at a corner where four communities meet: Macomb Township, Ray Township, 

Washington Township, Shelby Township. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

addresses safety concerns, traffic congestion, and quality of life for the residents around this area. 

The current intersection layout poses a safety hazard for motorists and pedestrians due to congestion, 

inadequate signage, or poor visibility. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 23 USC 

133(b) (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program); 23 USC 201 (Federal Lands and Tribal 

Transportation Programs); 23 USC 202 (Tribal Transportation Program); or 23 USC 165 (Territorial and 

Puerto Rico Highway Program). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

 

 

________________ 

John James 

Member of Congress 
 


